Mull and Iona Community Trust

 Minutes for the 180th Board Meeting
An Roth Community Enterprise Centre on Monday 11th March 2013
Meeting Started 7.30pm
1. Present: Chris Baker (CB), Sandy Brunton (SB), Derek Crook (DC), Andrew Robertson (AR), Elaine Wilkinson (EW), Alan Parker (AP) & Jane Stevens (JS).
In Attendance: Moray Finch (MF) & Vanessa MacLean (VML) 
Apologies: Chris James (CJ), Richard Fairbairn’s (RF), Babs Whyte (BW) & Maureen Dehany (MD).
Any Other Business
· Update from BID’s Meeting
2. Approve Minutes of 11th February – Spelling mistake noted. Proposed by AR and Seconded by DC.
3. Declarations of Interest – None to declare.
4. Finance Update
4.1 Budget / Forecast for 2013-2014
· No financial papers were distributed to the Board prior to the meeting due to Vanessa’s absence.
· Elaine made mention of the large number of outstanding Debtors and the need to narrow down this list.

4.2 Membership Numbers – New members as noted below
· Colin & Ailsa Morgan
Dervaig
· Pat Reading

Craignure
· To date there had been no reply from Babs as to whether the Schools had been signed up as members of the Trust. Action BW to follow up
5. Personnel
5.1 Staff Reviews
· Staff Reviews are up to date with Barbara Maclean and Vanessa Maclean both receiving reviews this month.
6. Special Items
6.1 Confirmation MICT support for Ross of Mull & Iona Development bid for Tiroran Forest. 
· Background - Forestry Commission Scotland have invited expressions of interest before the Forest is offered on the open market.  There is a proposition of a Partnership between Private, Island based Businesses and the community for a bid for the Forest.
· A meeting has been called and is being led by Andy Knight on behalf of the Private, Island based Businesses.

· The Trust has been approached by Ross of Mull & Iona Development asking for support to take the Project forward.  In order for the Project to qualify under the National Forest Landscape Scheme (NFLS) the applicant needs to be a Company Limited by Guarantee  (MICT is a CLG)
· The Board were interested in the balance between commercial and community benefit.  Moray reassured the Board of the rigorous nature of the NFLS which would ensure that there is sufficient community benefit in such a proposal.

· The Board agreed to give in principle support. Once details of a bid are known this would be reviewed again in more detail before making a commitment in the NFLS application.

6.2 Argyll Island’s Energy Audit
· The Board agreed to lead the consortium for Argyll Islands Energy Audit as per Moray’s email of the 12th February.
6.3   Replacement of Garage Roller Door
· A further 2 quotes have been requested for the work but not yet received.  Both parties have been in to look at the job.
· The Board requested that a time limit be placed on quotes and that the order be placed as soon as the time limit has passed. Action MF
6.4 Pension Provision
· We await conclusion of Development Trust’s Association Scotland (DTAS) negotiation with Endsleigh Insurers before approaching them for a proposal for pension provision.
6.5 Funding Application for Viewpoints and Long Distance Path
· A Steering Group Meeting with all interested parties has been convened to make sure all are progressing forward in the same direction.
· Moray advised the Board that all the major stakeholders were involved so far.

· Scottish Natural Heritage has agreed to undertake an economic study on what benefits the Path would have to the Ross of Mull.

· The Board approved Moray’s time to submit an expression of interest to the Heritage Lottery Fund in order to get some money to employ a Project Worker to put together a larger application to take the Projects to the next step.

· There was also cause for concern over the maintenance of the Path once the Project was complete. Moray advised that this is already recognised as a key issue for the success of the project.
6.6 Climate Challenge Fund Application for Energy Advisor
· Sustainable Mull & Iona (SMI) have expressed their frustration with the service provided by Energy Saving Trust and had suggested MICT apply for funding for an island based energy advisor.
· An expression of interest to the Climate Challenge Fund succeeded and MICT have been invited to submit a bid for an 18 month post. An application for a £750 development grant has been submitted to CCF to enable the main bid to be prepared properly.

· The board agreed that if the application for a development grant is successful that a project development officer can be appointed directly without advertising – as the work would take less than a week to complete.
· The Board agreed to support the application for the 18 month post – which would need to be advertised if the application succeeds.
6.7 Partnership with Rural Housing Service for Internship
· Moray circulated a Paper from the Rural Housing Service to the Board prior to the meeting.

· The Board agreed that paper was written very clearly and all agreed that it was a great proposition for Mull and for the Community Trust.

7. Discussion Items
7.3 Study Visit – application to DTAS for Knowledge and Skills Exchange Fund
· Sandy briefed the Board of the fund available as an opportunity to visit other Development Trust’s in Scotland to learn from their experiences.
· Elaine suggested using this fund to seek out another Organisation who has an asset similar An Roth possibly 5 years further on from MICT.  It would be a great opportunity to see their working model, what and how they are doing it!

· Chris, Sandy, Andrew, Derek, Aland and Elaine all expressed interest in going on the Study Visit depending on where & what the Visit involved.

· It was agreed that the visit needed to be based on existing business and not to be sued as an opportunity to develop new business.

· Sandy agreed to look at possible destinations.

Elaine Wilkinson left the meeting after Discussion Item 7.3
7.1 Meeting to Discuss Credit Union
· Derek circulated a discussion paper to the Board based on his meeting with Kenny MacLeod at Scotwest Credit Union.
· The Community Trust would be under no legal obligation with Scotwest, our obligation would be to promote an alternative way of banking on Mull. The Community Trust would derive no income nor would it benefit from the relationship other than if employees opt to take advantage of the scheme.
· It was agreed that we would need to get Scotwest to come up to Mull to run some road shows to promote the benefits of Credit Unions. Action DC to arrange
7.2 Development of Craignure Site
· It was agreed that any use of the site would need to be in line with our objectives and statements and a detailed analysis of the needs of Mull would need to be carried out.
· It was agreed that with current staff restraints, the development of the Craignure Site would have to be put on hold but in order to not loose site of it the Board agreed to put it back on the agenda every 3 months.
· Derek agreed to put together the analysis required for an intern ready for the June Meeting. Action DC
7.4 Swimming Pool – No Update
7.5 Ferry Review 

· It was agreed that we would need to pick out which sections of the plan the Trust supported and to identify areas where there are pieces missing.

· Alan and Moray agreed to meet on Friday 22nd March to put together a response.  Moray requested that if anyone else had comments to make to please send through prior to the 22nd March.
7.6 Local Plan Consultation
· Chris advised the Board that he had come down to see the Local Plan.

· Moray commented that there had been no mention of Piers in the Plan, and had subsequently contacted Alan Maclean who was meeting with the Mull Fisherman’s Association to see if any other Piers had been missed / needed protecting.
7.7 Application to HIE for internships – To be taken off the Agenda
7.8 Oil Depot – On going
7.9 Re-erection of MESS Shed at the Gantry Site

· No further progress has been made due to lack of time.
· Suggestion was made on using a polytunnel as an alternative to re-erecting the shed. Moray questioned the liability on the shed with the funders?

· Friday 22nd March 2pm was set to meet at the site to move the remaining panels from the storage container to free up space.

8. Any Other Business
8.1 BID Meeting Update _ Friday 8th March Aros Hall

· Andrew updated the Board on the meeting which was chaired by a representative from BIDS Scotland and attended by all four of our elected officials and most of the BIDS steering group.
9. Members Forum – No Members Present
Meeting closed at 10.30pm
 Chairman thanked everyone for attending.
The next Board Meeting will be held on Monday 8th April for a 7.30pm start
